Nature Conservation Council – Annual Conference

Sydney 21-22 October, 2006

Resolutions re Lower Hunter Regional Strategy/3A/Heritage protection.

1. NCC   (a) commends the State Government for the vision and scale of the National Parks and green corridors to be implemented under the  Lower Hunter Regional Strategy. However,

                (b) it condemns the use of Section 3A of the state planning act to subvert established planning policies and practices to permit development on land where no development rights exist (as at the Wallarah Peninsula) and which, as a consequence threatens the integrity and application of Coastal Policy and other established State planning policies elsewhere on the Coast.

2. NCC (a) supports the National Trust in its complaint to the Minister for Planning, Mr Sartor, that its decision to permit development near the heritage village and surrounding coastal landscape, gratuitously compromises the acknowledged natural and cultural value of the village and surrounding landscape, and
               (b) calls on the Government to ensure the listing of the village and visual catchment on the State Heritage Register.

Both carried. 

